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February 2018  VOLUME 48, NUMBER 2 

Newsletter of the Hi-Country Regional Group #28 

Early Ford V8 Club of America 

HiCountryV8.org 

            Our meeting place is the Denver United Church located at 660 S. Broadway Denver Co.               
       Meeting is  held the Second Wednesday of every month at 7:30 p.m. No meeting in January  
       Should you like to go to Board meeting contact President for location. 
      Remember when sending mass e-mails do them BCC to protect e-mail addresses. 

 

     FEBRUARY  PRESIDENT'S  MESSAGE 
 
At our December 27th board member meeting at Patti Jantz's home our 2018 club officers were elected.  Michael 
Jacobs was elected Vice-President and immediately volunteered to be our Seminar Chairman.  He replaces Dick Fell 
who headed this position in 2017. Thanks Dick for your informative year.  Gordon Snow will be the Treasurer and 
again be Membership Chairman.  With branch banking the distance from Loveland won't be so far!  Patti who 
leaves the board after 3 years will take in registrations and monies for All Ford Day & the Christmas party.  She is 
close to our P.O. box and will deposit for Gordy on the Southside.  Thanks Patti for your service to the club the past 
3 years!  Repeating as Recording Secretary is Russ Newnes.  Bernie Arellano and Abe Jones are the At Large 
remaining board members.  Thanks Bernie for the great job you did as the VP and President the past 2 years!  The 
Alternate board member elected was new member Steve Kennedy.  He will take over this year for a board member 
resigning for any reason.  He volunteered to be the Tour Chairman in 2018 and is already busy at work.  Jim 
Hatfield has been the Tour Chairman the past 2 years.  Thanks for coordinating the fun tour events we've had! 
Gene Pastor is re-"tiring" from 3 years on the board.  VP in 2017 and always a big help at AFD.  Gene is always 
there to help out ….now from a different angle!   
 
Jim Nielsen will again be our CCCC Rep.  That meeting precedes ours by 1 week, so we'll get the "most recent 
word".  Jay Svigel will do our general meeting programs and the website.  Len Harcourt is the Editor of the 
Distributor again for his 3rd year, and gets you emailed Distributors and notifications. 

 
Charlie Clark has a recent record of 4 straight V8-Times Regional Group news articles as Corresponding Secretary.  
He will continue on the job!   Jack & Pat Eakins will mail the "hardcopy" Distributors.  Patti Jantz will handle 
remembrances and celebrations, and Eddie Rockwell will do photography for the club.  Thanks to all! 
 
I'm looking forward to a great 2018, working with the board and our inspiring volunteerism. 

 
TOM 
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The following members are in our 
 thoughts & prayers for medical  
or other issues: 
 
Eileen Carpenter had foot surgery Jan 4 
 
Fran Fiechter doing much better 
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                  Inside This Issue 

 
No new members 
 
 

Comfort & Concern 
The Distributor 

Is a monthly publication of the Early 

Ford V8 Club of America, Hi-Country 

Regional Group, a non-profit club 

founded in 1970, dedicated to the 

restoration and preservation of Ford 

Motor Company vehicles manufactured 

from 1932 to 1953. Contributions of 
articles, photos, cartoons, sale or 
wanted items, etc., are welcome and 

may be mailed to Len Harcourt, dead line 

the 18
th.

 of the month. 
3534 Desert Ridge Cir. Castle Rock, CO 

80108, 720-733-2446, or email 
len-mary24@outlook.com 
 

EARLY FORD V8 CLUB OFAMERICA, HI-

COUNTRY REGIONAL GROUP 

 

2018 Officers & Board: 
 Tom Webb………….…....... President 
 Michael Jacobs........... Vice President 
 Gordon Snow.…....................Treasurer 
 Russ Newnes…........... Recording Sec                                     
Charlie Clark---Corresponding Secretary 

Bernie Arellano…........... Board member 
Abe Jones…................. Board member 
Steve Kennedy…..…………. Alternate 
 

Chairmen: 
Gordon Snow ................. Membership 

Michael Jacobs…….……... Seminars 

Steve Kennedy….......  Tour Chairman 

Jay Svigel….……... Meeting Programs 

Jim Nielsen .......CCCC Representative 
 

Newsletter/Web Site Staff: 
Len Harcourt ............................ Editor 
Jack & Pat Eakins………... Circulation 

Ed Rockwell .................. Photographer 
Patti Jantz ............ Remembrance and  
                                         Celebrations 

Jay Svigel ..................Web Site/E Mail 
EFV8 Hi-Country Regional Group 

P.O. Box 3137, Littleton, CO 80122 

website: HiCountryV8.org 

 

       New Members 

mailto:lennmary@milehighfamily.net
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The General Meeting will now be held on the second Wednesday of the month at the Denver 
United Church at 660 S. Broadway, Denver, 80209. 
 
It still gives us a central location, a flexible room with adequate space and seating, and off-street parking. The 
“Garage” has served our purpose for two years with the storage of our video and audio equipment on site, 
unmolested and easily assembled for meeting needs.  
The change of meeting nights was needed because as the Church is growing, the traditional Thursday night we 
had, band practice, and “meet and greets” took on loud, distracting noise and filled the parking lot to overflow 
capacity, squeezing out our vintage cars. 
The EFV8 club #28 board decided to make this much needed change, keeping the 7:30pm through 9:30pm 
time slot. All facility-use contracts with the church are for six months, and can be renewed continually if both 
parties are comfortable with this arrangement. Our February general meeting will be Wednesday, February 
14th, at 7:30pm at the same location. 
 

Our seminars will still be the first Saturday of the month, preceding the general meeting each 
month starting this February 2018. 
 
Jay Svigel 

 

A long time past member   

95 Year old Dallas Rockwell (Rocky Red1955Merc Convertible) passed away.  I was not given any info about the services. 
This is just a notification.   By Ivan Fiechter 

 

 

 

 

 

For Sale or Buy 
 

Items wanting to Buy  
  I need a front bumper and and bumper bracket  for a 1936 Ford  
 Contact Frank Monaco 303-940-6681   
%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%% 

* Wanted past EFV8 magazines. If you have a pile of past magazines that are too good to throw out, but you 

are done with them, I am interested.   Steve Kennedy   303-489-3955  skennedy@ecentral.com 

%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%% 

For sale 23” Two stage 5 hp. snow blower, True value product  $300.00 / Heavy bench vice will need support 

from floor, Craftsman Radial arm Saw.  may trade for power washer.  Dave Bowes 303-452-0066 

dlmjb57@gmail.com 

Engine stand $50.00, 21/2 ton engine hoist $100.00, 1936 Ford radiator $200.00 

Pick up at my garage -- Dick Fell (303) 761-6121 

                                                                         Page 3 

mailto:skennedy@ecentral.com
mailto:dlmjb57@gmail.com
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Feb Trivia 
 
1) Which company introduced the Mustang car? 

Ford or Chevy? 
 

2) Which company produces the Silverado pickup truck? 
Ford or Chevy? 
 

3) Which company uses a "bow tie" as its emblem? 
Ford or Chevy? 
 

4) Which company created the world's first moving assembly line, which eventually revolutionized 
manufacturing around the world? 
Ford or Chevy? 
 

5) Which company was the first to sell its vehicles? 
Ford or Chevy?  
 
6) Was it Chevy or Ford that introduced the F-Series pickup? 
Ford or Chevy?  

 
7) Was it Ford or Chevy? that sold the Model A car? 

Ford or Chevy 
 

8) Which company is a division of General Motors? 
Ford or Chevy? 
 

9) Was it Ford or Chevy? that built the amazingly successful Impala car? 
Ford or Chevy? 

10) Which company revolutionized employee standards of living by advertising a wage of at least $5 per 
day?      Ford or Chevy? 
 
11)  Which company was the first to introduce a bargain-priced car with an automatic transmission? 

Ford or Chevy? 
 

12) Which brand is part of one of the biggest family-owned businesses in the world? 
Ford or Chevy? 
 

13) Which company manufacturers the ever-popular Corvette sports car? 
Ford or Chevy? 
 

14) Which company has made the best-selling truck for more than 40 consecutive years? 
Ford or Chevy? 
 

15) Which company has a model with the longest-running nameplate (model) in history? 
Ford or Chevy? 
 

16) Which company received tremendous accolades for its 1955 model? 
Ford or Chevy? 
 

17) Was it Ford or Chevy? that was co-founded by a race car driver? 
Ford or Chevy? 
 
 
By Dennis White                                         page 4 
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By Dick Fell 
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Military Records Search 

At the Veteran’s Day tour of the museum, someone had asked about how to search for military records. 

You may contact the National Personnel Records Center, 1 Archives Drive, St. Louis, MO 63138 or 

http://vetrecs.archives.gov (which they prefer). They will send you some paperwork, I can’t remember what all 

information they required, but it was not much. They were able to send me copies of my dad’s service records, now 

called the DD-214. I can’t remember if it costs much, if anything, but they were able to find his records for me. 

By Steve Kennedy 

 

 

Feb 18th Sunday Tour 

The EFV8 Club has been invited to tour David Fitzgerald’s private collection of limousines on 

Sunday, February 18
th

.  

Everyone, please arrive at 2155 South Sheridan Blvd at 10 am on that Sunday. The cross street is 

Evans.  

From Sheridan and Evans, go west on Evans about a block. Look on your left for the big red 

letters for the .99 Cent store. It is an old Target store. 

His museum is on the north side of that building. It is a single unmarked garage door.  David has 

a great collection of restored 

and unrestored limousines and he has Charlie Clark’s Lincoln there as well. The tour will be from 

10 am till noon and we will  

go to lunch somewhere close by afterwards. If you have questions, please contact either Steve 

Kennedy, 303-489-3955,  

skennedy@ecentral.com or Tom Webb, 303-827-5446, webbv860@gmail.com. 

 

http://vetrecs.archives.gov/
mailto:skennedy@ecentral.com
mailto:webbv860@gmail.com
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   Feb. Seminar                                                   
 
 
 

                                                      
 
 
                                                           OPEN TO THE PUBLIC! 
 

                                                           Saturday 8am - 5pm  

                                                           Sunday 8am - 2pm 
   

   47th 
Annual 

Saturday & Sunday 
Feb 3rd - Feb 4th 

2018  

        47th                             

       Annual      

           Saturday & Sunday 

             Feb 3rd - Feb 4th  

        2018 

Admission 

 

Saturday - $10.00  

Sunday - $6.00 

Ladies Free On Sunday 

Children 12 and Under 

Always Free 

(Cash Only) 

 

 

                                                                 Tri-State Swap Meet 
 
                                                                                                                        6110 North Huron Street 
 
                                                                                                                       Denver, Colorado 80221 

http://www.tristateswapmeet.com/index.php
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The New Ford V-8 

Developed in secrecy, Ford’s epic V-8 brought power and speed to the masses. The first version produced 

65 horsepower from 221 cubic inches. The same basic design stayed in production for 21 years, two more 

than the Model T’s inline-four.  

The Flathead carburetor, a pretty simple device as carbs go but it does have an interesting 
history. I thought it might be fun to take a look at the history of our flathead carbs.  
 
Have you ever heard of Detroit Lubricator? Did you know that the first Ford flatheads in 1932 & 
1933 came with a Detroit Lubricator single barrel carburetor mounted on aluminum, single 
plane, intake manifold? It is certainly something I didn’t know. What was the Detroit Lubricator 
Company, from my research it seems they were mainly know for the automatic lubricators used 
in steam engine and locomotives. I could find little information on the carburetor end of their 
company.  
 
Their carbs were not only used on Fords but Packard’s and Cadillacs, among others. The single 
barrel, single plane manifold used on the first Ford V8s were not good at distributing the fuel 
mixture evenly to all eight cylinders. Henry had apparently insisted on this system initially.  
 
In 1934 a dual throat carburetor, dual plane manifold was introduced which greatly improved 
performance. The Carb was a Stromberg 40, with the induction improvements and a new cast-
alloy crankshaft the 34 flathead developed 85hp. In 1935 Ford went to the Stromberg 48 carb, 
the horsepower remained the same. 
 
In 1936 the carburetor changed to the infamous Stromberg 97, one of the best known carbs in 
the performance world. Highly sought after today, original  
carbs have become somewhat scarce. They are so in demand that they are actually 
remanufacturing them today; they are not cheap of course! 
 
In 1937 the little V8 60 was introduced with a Stromberg 81 Carb. This little engine was actually 
designed for the European markets that taxed on displacement and in England on bore size. 
While underpowered in the  
American Ford, it gave the best gas mileage of any Ford before. Interesting to note that the V8 
60 in racing was the first engine to displace the Offie’s hold on midget racing! The 221cu V8 had 
its water pumps relocated lower on the  
block for better cooling. Instead of sucking hot water out of the engine it was pumping cooled 
water in. 
 
In 1938 Ford switched from the Stromberg 97 to the Holly (Ford) 94. This story is pretty 
interesting; the 94 carb was actually designed by Chandler-Groves who had made a contract 
with Henry Ford to design and supply a more efficient carburetor for one year and in return Ford 
would hold all patent rights. The Chandler Groves 94 carburetor (named for its .94-inch 
venturis) was a success. At the end of the one year contract, Ford wanted to save some money 
and took the blueprints to Holley...who bid the job  
for ten cents less per unit. 
 
Holly supplied Ford with 94s until 1957 with 17 different versions. By the way, Ford recently 
recognized Holly for being one of their suppliers for over 100 years! 
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   CALENDAR OF EVENTS                      ( * ) Indicates Points Event                            February  2018 

    SUNDAY          MONDAY              TUESDAY       WEDNESDAY       THURSDAY          FRIDAY            SATURDAY  

1 2 3 

4 5 6 7 8 

 16 17 

 18 19  20  21  22 

10 

11 12  13  14  15 

 23  24 

 25 26 

Distributor 

Article 

Submission 

Deadline: 

*General    

Meeting: 
Denver United 
Church 

27 28 

9 

 Board 
Meeting 

  

 

  

 

 

 

 

*Seminar 

 Tri-State 

Swap meet 

 

*Tours 

Fitzgerald’s 

Collection 

  

*Seminar 

 Tri-State 

Swap meet 


